NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

November 11, 2010

October 19:
Last NDSWG meeting.
The following is a summary of the main topics of discussion by NDSWG and other ongoing activities.
The NDSWG and ERCOT discussed NOGRR052 and the requirement for TSP’s to publish the ratings methodology. ERCOT has requested via Market Notice that all TSP’s provide their ratings methodology to ERCOT by November 15, 2010. 
Most TSP issues for day one operations have been resolved or deferred. TSP’s are working on some additional system change requests (SCRs) to the NMMS and OS systems.  Most unresolved TSP issues now involve planning issues needed for the planning go-live in April.

ERCOT presented an overview of the RARF process. There was a desire by most TSP’s to see if they can also get the RARF data prior to it being modeled in NMMS by ERCOT to allow TSP’s to help validate. The TSP’s don’t want to be in the approval chain but would like to see the data and provide another set of “eyes” checking the data. ERCOT has said in the past there has been push back on allowing TSP to see the RARF submission even though this data is all contained in NMMS which the TSP’s can view. The NDSWG would like some direction from ROS on whether to allow TSP’s to see RARF data submissions prior to ERCOT modeling those changes to help validate data. 
The latest (September) monthly telemetry metrics were discussed. ERCOT has made the changes to the Telemetry Metrics reports as approved in the latest telemetry standards and is testing these new reports. They were not posted due to a problem with MIS but ERCOT offered to provide the reports directly to any entity that requests them. In general, most TSP’s and QSE have passed the September monthly telemetry metrics. However, there were still 4 or 5 entities that did not pass. ERCOT and NDSWG will continue to monitor.
ERCOT presented changes to the Modeling Expectations whitepaper that have been made recently. The NDSWG did not have any major concerns with the proposed changes. The latest version will be sent to ROS for their information. 







Page 1 of 1

